
 The Turner County Board of Commissioners met on Thursday, April 23, 2015 at 6:00 

p.m. at the Turner County Courthouse Annex Building for a Called “advertised” Budget Meeting 

with Commissioners Burgess, Calhoun, Denham, Hall and McCard present for the meeting.  

Staff present were Mary J. Wynn, County Manager and Latrice Wilson, County Clerk.  Others 

present were Sheriff Andy Hester. 

 Chairman McCard called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 Commissioner Hall gave the invocation. 

 Motion by Commissioner Hall seconded by Commissioner Burgess to adopt a policy 

given the Administrative Office the authority to settle inactive delinquent accounts at 50% of its 

total amount and to settle active accounts by adjusting penalty only if the amount is paid in full, 

motion passed with Commissioners Burgess, Calhoun, Denham, Hall and McCard voting in 

favor of the motion. 

 Commissioners discussed garbage service.  Commissioners expressed their concerns 

about garbage pickup service for Turner County residents.  After raining days, service is not 

being provided by Transwaste to residents who live on a dirt road due to the roads being too wet.  

Commissioners feel the service should still be provided to all Turner County residents. 

Commissioners agreed to write a letter to the Solid Waste Authority expressing their concerns 

about these issues. 

 Commissioners discussed FY 2015-2016 Operating Budget. Commissioners discussed 

the Administrative and Superior Court proposed budgets. 

 The meeting adjourned at 7:10 p.m. 

  

_____________________________________ 

Sam McCard, Chairman 

  

Attest: _______________________________ 

            Latrice L. Wilson, County Clerk 

 

 

  


